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Letter from the Eminent Archon
Greetings to Brothers of Iowa Delta,

To my fellow Brothers,

It has been an honor to serve as Eminent Archon this past year, 
and I am proud to share with you the exciting progress and positive 
changes that have taken place at Iowa Delta. From academics 
to recruitment, philanthropy, and our on-campus image, we’ve 
worked hard to build upon the foundation laid by those who came 
before us.

Grades and Academics: One of my key priorities as Eminent Archon 
has been to maintain and enhance the academic momentum we 
built last year. I’m pleased to say that our Scholarship Chairman, 
Mason Sommers, has done an outstanding job. He’s organized 
daily study hours, either in the house or the library, to ensure 
academic focus remains strong. Additionally, Mason assembled 
a committee of our most successful brothers from each major to 
lead tutoring sessions and specialized study hours. These changes 
have us aiming to rise from having the third-highest GPA among 
fraternities to securing the top spot on Greek Street. We’ve also 
shifted our approach with brothers who fall below the GPA 
requirement. Rather than emphasizing punishment, we’ve found 
that motivation and incentives are far more effective in helping 
our brothers succeed. 

Recruitment: Recruitment has historically been a challenge for us, 
particularly as we lost 11 seniors in the spring. But this year, we 
made remarkable strides. With the help of Iowa Delta alumnus 
Noah BG, who graciously returned to assist with recruitment 
training, we set an ambitious goal of bringing in 10 new members. 
I’m proud to report that we surpassed that, welcoming 13 new 
brothers into our chapter, bringing our total to 53 members. While 
we brought in the second-highest number of recruits behind Sig 
Ep, who added 14 members, this marks a significant achievement 
for us. Currently, 15 brothers reside in the chapter house, with the 
remainder living on campus or in nearby neighborhoods.

On-Campus Persona and IFC: Our chapter continues to lead 
within the campus community, maintaining a strong and positive 
reputation. We have held the presidency of the Inter-Fraternity 
Council (IFC) for the past four years, with Rodrigo Gonzalez, 
an SAE senior, serving as the current IFC President. Together, 
we have worked diligently to not only elevate the image of SAE 
at Drake University but also to strengthen our ties with nearby 
chapters like Iowa State University. In line with this, we’ve been 
hosting diversity, equity, and inclusion (DEI) events on campus, 
as well as HIRO (Human Interaction, Respect, and Outreach) 

IADE Alumni Association Directory
Officers

President, Travis Sutton (’85) Travisphoto85@gmail.com
V. President, Tom Logan (’73) tomlogan@mchsi.com
Treasurer, Greg Brandt  (’84) saebrandt9@gmail.com

Secretary Hans Erickson (’08) erickson.hans@gmail.com 

Chapter Advisor
Evan Hopkey (‘15) ehopkey@gmail.com

Board of Directors 
Larry Crist (’54) larry.crist@live.com

Dean Brooks (’71) deanebrooks@gmail.com
Ken Smith (’72) kendallbarnessmith@gmail.com
Mike Peterson (’75) mpeterson0715@gmail.com

Dave Arendt (‘78) davegolfer@hotmail.com
Ron Mounstier (’79) Mtsier1@aol.com  
Jon Lueth (‘17) jonlueth@gmail.com

Doug Coats douglasecoats@gmail.com
LeRoy Harvey (’73)  leroyharvey1950@gmail.com

Jake Smith  ‘20  jacob.smith3893@gmail.com
Pete Petersen (’72)  dlpete2@aol.com

Noah Bamonte-Grebis ('20)  noah.B-G@outlook.com

Newsletter
Sam Painovich (’88) - sam@republicprint.com

Website     
Austin Sosbee (’20)   austinsosbee@icloud.com



2 3

News & Notes

events, to promote inclusivity. We’ve also taken 
steps within our chapter house to ensure our 
environment is welcoming to all. Menstrual products 
are now available in our bathrooms for any guests 
in need. For this year’s Halloween celebration, we 
are excited to be partnering with the Coalition of 
Black Students to create an inclusive and engaging 
event for the broader community. 

Philanthropy and Service: This year, our 
philanthropic efforts continue to grow. We have 
two major events planned. The first is a concert 
hosted and promoted by SAE, with all proceeds 
benefiting Movember, an organization supporting 
men’s health. We are also planning a cookout 
fundraiser, where we’ll be making and selling 
quesadillas on weekends, with all proceeds going 
to support the Boys and Girls Club of Des Moines. 
Our dedication to philanthropy and service has been 
at the core of our mission, and I am excited to see 
these events come to life and contribute positively 
to our community.

House Communication and Alumni Engagement: 
To streamline communication within our chapter 
and strengthen alumni connections, we have 
transitioned from using GroupMe to an app called 
Flare. This has greatly improved communication 
among brothers and will allow us to automatically 
move graduating seniors into an alumni group 
chat. As more brothers transition into their post-
collegiate lives, this group will continue to grow, 
ensuring our alumni remain closely connected to 
the chapter.

It has been a rewarding journey to serve as Eminent 
Archon. I have loved every second of leading this 
chapter, and I am incredibly proud of the progress 
we have made. The brothers of Iowa Delta remain 
in high spirits as we move through the semester, 
always striving to leave our chapter better than we 
found it.

In the bonds, 

     Zakir Naqvi Eminent Archon Iowa Delta 

Chapter of Sigma Alpha Epsilon Drake University

Letter from the Eminent Archon, continued from page 1 BURN THE MORTGAGE 
FUNDRAISER
MY PERSONAL TESTIMONIAL

Dean Brooks, Mike Peterson, Jake Smith, and I are 
directing the Iowa Delta House Corporation on a 
fundraising initiative to Burn our House Mortgage.  
We feel the time is right to retire our mortgage, 
thus putting the House on solid financial footing 
and securing the future for Iowa Delta.  Here 
are the numbers: the current mortgage balance is 
$425,000.  We have received an anonymous lead 
gift of $200,000, $150,000, of which, we will use to 
kick off the fundraising campaign, so our goal is to 
raise $275,000 by the end of 2025.  Donors could 
make their gifts, not only in their own names, 
but, also, could attach the names of Brothers who 
have passed away.  I am making my donation in 
memory of four great friends:   Steve Fontanini, 
Jim Major, Don Allison, and Ron Morgan. SAE 
made my Drake University experience both 
unforgettable and rewarding. I would never have 
known these four Brothers and many more lifetime 
friends without being a member of Iowa Delta. 
Eventually, “Burn the Mortgage “ gifts will be 
posted at the House as a tribute and a thank you 
to all.   Would you, thoughtfully, consider assisting 
us and making a donation to this fundraiser?  That 
would be a wonderful legacy to leave Iowa Delta.  
All donations, large or small, are appreciated!  
The House Corporation and Alumni Association 
greatly appreciate all of your previous financial 
support.  All contributions should be made out to 
Iowa Delta Alumni Association. Please mail to:

 
Thank you and Phi Alpha 
Pete Petersen  ‘72

PS If questions, my home phone number is
515-254-5045 and my cell number is 515-418-3726.

Iowa Delta Alumni Association c/o Pete Petersen
2357 Stonewood Ct SW Altoona, Iowa 50009. 

IOWA DELTA ALUM 
(DAVE STONE ‘73) & 
THE WAVELAND CAFÉ 
IN DES MOINES
A local eatery on University Avenue in Des Moines 
(near Drake University) is celebrating four decades 
of service this year. Waveland Cafe is known for 
its delicious breakfast food and quality service. It’s 
been a staple in Des Moines for 40 years. David 
“Stoney” Stone (Iowa Delta ’73) has been the 
owner for 33 of those years. He said the key to 
success is consistency. “They [customers] don’t 
get any surprises. They know if they come in next 
week, or next month, or two or three years, or five 
years, they’re going to have the same feeling when 
they come in,” said Stoney, “It would be hard for 
us to come into Waveland and not be in a better 
mood when you left.”

Hashbrowns are one of their top menu items. Stone 
said they go through two to three tons of hashbrowns 
in a month. They’re known for having the “best in 
the galaxy,” but Stone said his employees are what 
make the place special. “I treat them as if they’re 
family. They treat the people here as if they’re 
family. Our employees know our customers, know 
their kids, and they know their kids’ birthdays. 

But, Stoney also said the atmosphere is unique 
because they have a mix of several different types 
of people. Despite their small size, it’s not rare for 
all 55 seats to be filled every day. “We don’t have 
a lot of people in here on their phone. Because 
they’re talking to each other,” he said. 

They serve high school students from Roosevelt, 
college students from Drake, professionals who 
work in the area, community members, and even 
big celebrity names like Jason Momoa, Stephen 
Colbert, Neil Diamond, Tyler Childers, and more. 

And customers say Waveland earned its great 
reputation. 

“We love it. It’s just a great atmosphere, it’s family-
like and that’s why we love coming. And the food 
is great,” said Sherri White, a long-time customer. 

Waveland will soon have t-shirts for sale at the cafe 
to celebrate the milestone. 

The Waveland Cafe is located at 4708 University 
Avenue in Des Moines and they’re open from 6 am 
to 2 pm Monday through Saturday and 8 am to 2 
pm on Sundays.  A second location is located in 
Booneville, just west of metro Des Moines.
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HOW TWO DRAKE SAE’S INITIATED A 
LONG-DISTANCE MENTORSHIP PROGRAM

Mike Peterson (1975 Drake SAE):
One of the takeaways from my 40+ year career in 
sales and marketing is the invaluable counsel and 
direction I received from a number of outstanding 
mentors.  This was especially the case during 
my nearly 30 years with Meredith Corporation, 
where I served as Vice President and Publisher 
and experienced firsthand the tremendous impact 
mentors had on my career.  Based on the many 
benefits I received from mentors, I continue to 
mentor others as they navigate their individual 
career journeys.

One of my current mentees is Logan Zweifel, a 
2022 Business graduate of my alma mater, Drake 
University.  As a 1975 graduate of Drake and 5 
years into retirement, I began working with Logan 
during his final year of college.  As Logan’s 
graduation approached, he asked if we could 
continue our mentoring relationship once he moved 
to Philadelphia and started his new job with Food 
Export USA Northeast.  I immediately said yes 
and for the last two years we’ve communicated via 
phone for 60 minutes each month.  Additionally, 
Logan has sent me a number of documents for my 
review and feedback and I’ve sent him a variety 
of business-related articles I believed would be 
beneficial.  He also knows he can contact me at 
anytime to discuss specific issues.

So that readers of this article have a clear picture 
of how our long-distance mentoring relationship 
has evolved, I asked Logan to share how he has 
benefited from having a mentor, which I think he 
has done very effectively below.  As to the future, I’ve 
told Logan I’m fully committed to continuing as a 
mentor as long as this program remains meaningful 
and relevant.  I’m also looking forward to witnessing 
Logan’s continued growth and development. From 
what I’ve already seen from Logan, I’m extremely 
confident this talented Drake grad will enjoy a very 
successful and rewarding career.  

Logan Zweifel (2022 Drake SAE):
How We Got Started: 
Having met during several events at Drake 
University, including an American Marketing 
Association Speed Networking event and Sigma 
Alpha Epsilon Executive Forum, Mike Peterson 
and I formally developed a mentoring relationship 
during my senior year of college. This was an 
exciting and daunting time for me as I geared up 
for the unknown of life after graduation. With 
Mike as a mentor, I was able to navigate this next 
phase of life more confidently. Of course, I also 
had great support from my family and friends, but 
mentorship added a uniquely different aspect. 

Transition from School to Professional 
Environment: 
In March of 2022, I accepted a job in Philadelphia 
upon graduation in May. There are many moving 
pieces when experiencing a cross-country move to 
begin a new job. Some are personal that your family 
or friends can help with and some are professional. 
Having Mike as a mentor helped me navigate this 
move to a new city and gave me confidence to not 
only adapt to a new professional environment, but 
to thrive early in my career. Learning from Mike’s 
past experiences and perspectives has played a 
significant role in the continued development of a 
diligent work ethic, which has already caught the 
eye of the senior leadership team.   

Advice on Challenges Faced:
I have fortunately been given several exciting 
opportunities based on my early performance, but 
with these have come a number of new challenges. 
I’ve been able to discuss these challenges with 
Mike to learn from his own career experiences 
and have received helpful input on how to work 
through them. These types of conversations create 
a natural sense of accountability for the next time 
we check-in via our monthly phone calls. Mike’s 
perspective has been continuously important 
throughout each stage of my professional career. 
As new opportunities continue to arise, so do new 
challenges, which makes the value of a resource 
like Mike indispensable.  

Support From Outside of Industry/Family: 
I trust that Mike’s advice is in support of my best 
interests, even if it’s not always something I want 
to hear. Outside counsel from an established and 
trusted source is a great thing for all professionals, 
especially young professionals like myself. In the 
fall of 2023, I began the application process for 
Graduate School. Once again, Mike provided 
helpful insights and observations as I pondered 
which degree to receive and from what school. I 
still remember Mike sending me a very helpful and 
informative article he discovered while researching 
the subject on my behalf.  This one example 
represents the level of interest he has taken in my 
career. Applying to Graduate School highlighted yet 
another benefit of having a mentor who is genuinely 
interested in both my professional development and 
career advancement.

Personal Experience: 
Accomplished executives like Mike can play an 
important role in helping shape the next generation 
of business leaders and how they advance their 
careers. We definitely need more opportunities to 
develop productive mentorships with people who 
are willing to share their experiences and expertise, 
especially with those just getting started in their 
careers.  Having meaningful 1:1 conversation with a 
mentor is a sure way to become more knowledgeable 
and intentional in your behavior.  I certainly learned 
a great deal from Mike while discussing a wide 
variety of topics over the last two years, such as 
understanding and navigating different corporate 
cultures, maximizing strengths and minimizing 
weaknesses, the importance of being perceived as a 
positive, determined individual, being a supportive 
team player, developing positive relationships 
with company leadership, continued focus on soft 
skills, being proactive and strategic in developing 
new business, improving time management skills, 
continuing to learn about your industry and your 
competition, providing outstanding customer 
service, bringing exceptional value and service to 
customers, and consistently differentiating yourself 
as a high performing, solution-focused employee. 
The experiences, stories, and advice I’ve received 
from Mike will stick with me throughout my career. 
Our relationship has become increasingly important 

as I’ve progressed from navigating internships while 
at Drake to navigating my first big work-related 
business pitch. As I’m sometimes my worst critic, 
Mike’s assessment of my development is always 
helpful. I also appreciate that Mike consistently 
goes out of his way to offer astute counsel, as he 
has demonstrated multiple times. I would close by 
saying relationships with a mentor will obviously 
vary from person to person, but the biggest piece 
of advice I have is: Proactively seek out potential 
mentors and Ask Them to serve as a Mentor. If 
I hadn’t asked Mike to continue our mentoring 
relationship upon graduation, I would have 
unfortunately missed out on significant growth and 
development opportunities. For this reason alone, 
I could not be more confident that trusted and 
resourceful mentors can and will have great impact 
on both my career success and personal fulfilment!

ON FRIDAY NIGHT, (APRIL 25)

LET’S HONOR OUR
50 YEAR AWARD INITIATES
1975 INITIATES
Mr. K. Andrew Hedlin

Mr. James W. Noyce

Mr. Michael B. Higgins

Mr. Bruce A. Foster

Mr. A. Jeffrey Crawford

Mr. John Kevin Ahrens

Mr. Robert Michael Pomerantz

Mr. Kerry J. Smith

Mr. Mark R. Scott

Mr. David L. Arendt

Mr. Mark S. Roby

Mr. Clayton M. Wilcox

Mr. Gary R. Clark

Mr. Mark S. Sloneker

Mr. Paul E. Carey

Mr. James William Savage, Jr

Mr. Paul Walser

Mr. David Mark Handelman

Mr. Steven Jeffrey Danker

Mr. Daniel M. Fuller

Mr. John Edward Wehde
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A True Gentleman ΣΑΕ Order & Donation Form

Name: Graduation Year:

Address:

City: State: Zip:

E-mail: Phone #:

Update Your Alumni Profile

Help Us Find Our Lost Brothers!
Name:

Address:

City: State: Zip:

Email:

Cell Phone:

You can also send by email, a copy of your contact information to jonlueth@gmail.com

Join The 1921 Club Now

q  $19.21  q $119.21  q $192.10 q $1,921.00

Other:  I hereby contribute $
Print Name

Mailing Address:

City State Zip

Cell Phone E-mail

I accept the invitation to join the 1921 Club to help support the Iowa Delta chapter house:

Please mail check payable to Iowa Delta Alumni Association  c/o Greg Brandt  5707 Kingman Ave. Des Moines, Iowa 50311.

Date

Drake Relays Alumni Reunion at The Tavern Restaurant
1755 50th Street West Des Moines, Iowa   Date:  Friday  April 25, 2025   Time:  6:00 to 9:00

Pre-Registration

QTY: @ $50.00 / Person**
Pizza, Salad, and Soft 
Drinks Available with 
Cash Bar

Total Due $

Names of Those Attending:  Please Print First, Last Name & Graduation Yr.
1.
2.
3.

Note:  To allow us to plan for the event (tables, food) Attendance Order Form must be returned by April 1, 2025
Please make checks payable to Iowa Delta Alumni Association and mail to Iowa Delta Alumni Association

c/o Greg Brandt  5707 Kingman Ave. Des Moines, Iowa 50311.

RECONNECING 
WITH A TRUE 
GENTLEMAN
Robert (Bob) Turek Class '73

After graduating from Drake in 1973, Bob 
earned his Master’s in Public Affairs from the 
Hubert Humphrey Institute at the University 
of Minnesota. Bob then earned his Doctorate 
in Higher Education at the University of 
Michigan. Bob dedicated his career to higher 
education, spending the last 25 years as Vice 
President of Student Affairs at Adrian College 
and Lourdes University in Toledo, Ohio.

Bob met his wife, Lynn, at Western Michigan 
University where he was in charge of student 
housing and Lynn was a fifth -year senior and 
an Orientation Counselor. Her career was in 
Elementary Education.  Bob & Lynn emphasized 
education with their children. Their daughter, 
Ashley is a pediatrician & her husband is a plastic 
surgeon living in Calabasas, California. They 
have a daughter, Evie, nine years old, and a son, 
Parker, seven years old. Bob & Lynn’s son ,BJ, 
is a veterinary pathologist living in Studio City, 
California.

Bob & Lynn are retired in Scottsdale, Arizona. 
They have a condo on the Big Island, Hawaii.

They split their time in Scottsdale, California and 
Hawaii.   Bob spends Hawaiin time paddling a 
six-man boat in the Ocean. His other hobbies are 
pickle ball, tennis, exercising(Cardio & Weights), 
hiking in the Sonoran Desert, traveling, and most 
important, Family.

Bob has fond memories of his SAE experience:

Pledging: John Brandt & Phil Pfaffly were the 
Pledge Trainers.

Pledge Skip to Kansas State, Manhatten, Kansas

His sophomore year rooming with Bob Englund, 
John Green, and Bob Goerne.

Serving as EDA with the little Sisters, Treasurer 
& EA

Rooming with Gordy Haugan.

Drake Relays Chair, working with Ken Vegors

1973 Phi Alpha Theta Man of the Year

Bob can be contacted at
10150 E White Feather Lane,
Scottsdale, AZ 85262
Phone 419-4107933
Email: robturek@gmail.com



Alec Wilcox
Associate, Cushman & Wakefield Iowa 
Commercial Advisors
Age: 28
Wife: Maddie Wilcox 

Accomplishments  

I led the restructuring of the West Des Moines 
Chamber’s Young Professional Group into what is now 
West YP.

I currently serve on the board of directors for the Ronald 
McDonald House Central Iowa.

I have held three different positions on the board of the 
Rotary Club of Central Iowa.

What’s your biggest passion, and why?

My biggest professional passion is professional 
development. I am particularly focused on supporting 
development amongst younger generations, providing 
younger generations access to the same resources 
and opportunities I was able to access while at Drake 
University. These experiences ultimately served as 
a catalyst for my desire to build a career within Des 
Moines in commercial real estate.

What are your goals in your role at work?

Professionally, I aim to use market data and industry 
insights to ensure clients are in the best position to 
make educated decisions.

What are your goals in a role outside of work?

As a board member for the Ronald McDonald House 
Charities of Central Iowa, I am blessed to support a 
highly successful and dedicated staff as they execute the 
mission and vision of the house. At the core, the house 
takes care of the basic necessities of life, while families 
focus on their child receiving medical treatment. As 
a young child, my family and I benefited from these 
same services when I underwent medical treatment. As 
a member of the ambassador committee, I am focused 
on raising awareness and fundraising efforts within the 
Iowa communities of served families.

Tell us about an experience or memory that influenced 
how you see the world or what you want to do in life.

One of the major influencing lessons I learned from my 
parents was something I affectionately call the “effort 
speech.” My parents always made it clear to me and my 
siblings that our effort was always more important than 
the outcome of the game, grade or competition. This 
speech influenced my motivation when approaching 
work and pursuit of opportunities to positively influence 
my community.

What are your aspirations for the future?

I am passionate about furthering professional 
development opportunities for youths and young 
professionals. There are organizations and opportunities 
in Central Iowa that lead this charge, and I would love 
to engage with those organizations.

What is one thing you would like to see Central 
Iowa leaders address, and why?

I want Central Iowa leaders to take an active role in 
positioning Greater Des Moines, and Iowa in general, 
as an attractive place to live, work and play. Iowa’s 
population is aging and declining. Iowa benefits from 
high-quality educational institutions that foster keeping 
and bringing bright minds into the state. It should be 
Iowa’s goal to make sure those students want to stay. 
We have lofty goals as a state and region that are 
difficult to achieve without growth.

What’s one fun fact about you?

My first visit to Des Moines was my college visit to 
Drake University. I am proud to be from Norfolk, Neb., 
but have loved making Des Moines my forever home.

Hobbies: Traveling with my wife, Maddie, eating at 
one of our favorite Des Moines restaurants, hiking 
Brown’s Woods.

One word that describes you: Resolute.

IOWA DELTA WINS
2024 INTRAMURAL FOOTBALL
CHAMPIONSHIP

Alec Wilcox (Iowa Delta ‘18) Named
by Business Record as a Forty Under 40 Leader

8 9
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Eddie Baeb and the Berwyn Masters:
True Gentlemen Bonding on the Golf Course & Beyond

What are the Generation Z’ers Up to?

by Jeremy J. Glenn (IA Delta 1994)

Join me for a look inside the workings of what has 
become an annual gathering of Iowa Delta alumni 
brothers: The Berwyn Masters. “A Tradition…Not Too 
Unlike Any Other.”

Eddie Baeb (IA Delta ‘94) sits at a table in the 
clubhouse of a Chicago suburban golf course with 
a few small 
stacks of 
$20 bills and 
scorecards for 
the 20-some 
players (mostly 
IA Delta alums) 
with a Berwyn 
Masters logo 
– featuring an 
image of the 
city’s famous 
car ka-bob – 
glued to the 
front.

Eddie’s former 
fraternity 
brother Kevin 
Conlee (IA 
Delta ‘94) 
hands him 
another 
scorecard he’s 
finished double 
checking. While Eddie was a journalism grad – no 
math required – Kevin studied actuary and also played 
golf at Drake. So Eddie appreciates Kevin’s help.

All but one of the golfing foursomes have finished, so 
Eddie’s got a good idea of who will don the coveted 
Olive Green Jacket for the best score (Stableford 
format), and who will don the ‘70s-style plaid 
Spaulding Jacket for the day’s worst score. They wait, 
and wait, and wait some more … as the raucous din of 
the clubhouse laughter grows louder.

When the last group finally saunters in (after a six-
hour round – which could be a WHOLE separate 
article!) Eddie is ready for his traditional spiel 
announcing the day’s results and hosting the jacket 

ceremony. From there, the group heads to nearby 
Gibson’s steakhouse in Oak Brook for a rousing group 
dinner where they also watch the conclusion of “that 
other Masters” golf tournament.

The Berwyn Masters will celebrate its 20th 
anniversary this April of 2025. Its timing matched 
each year to that more famous event in Augusta, 
Georgia, and named for the gritty suburb Eddie lived 

in while 
working as 
a reporter 
at Crain’s 
Chicago 
Business. 
He wanted 
to carve 
out one day 
a year for 
his crew of 
IA Delta 
alums living 
around 
Chicago to 
get together 
anda expand 
networks 
with other 
friends and 
colleagues. 
Since Drake 
alums are 
accustomed 

to wintry days at the Drake Relays, no one balked 
at the prospects of frost or even the occasional snow 
shower. One year, a blizzard dropped about 6” of snow, 
canceling golf. But dinner at Gibson’s still happened!

The event began as a half-dozen or so players. Jon 
Lueken (‘92) has been there almost every year. Other 
Chicagoans including Art Renier (’94), Mark Diserio 
(‘94), Derek Peterson (’93), Ken Fowler (‘93), Greg 
Huck (‘92), Steve Nadle and Paul Bradley (both ‘91) 
are regulars. Steve even brought his son one year, an 
SAE chapter Eminent Archon at UW-Stout!

When postings on Facebook caught the eye of Frank 
Ingham (‘91), the Colorado-based brother asked 
Eddie for an invite and flew in next year to attend … 

and it was becoming clear this little event had caught 
on – becoming a weekend to renew the strong bonds of 
brotherhood from IA Delta grads in the ‘90s and beyond. 
Brothers now make the trek from Colorado, California, 
Missouri, Arkansas, Minnesota (where Eddie now lives) 
and even Florida – though the Floridian refuses to golf 
until Eddie moves the tournament to southern climes!

In recent years, as brothers have sometimes brought 
heavy hearts and shared personal hardships and the joys 
of being 50-somethings, Baeb often invokes words he 
now knows come from the Bible: “How good and how 
pleasant it is for brothers to dwell together in unity.” 
Frank Ingham started a new tradition one year when he 
asked his former roommate, Mark Hathoot (‘91), to share 
a table grace before dinner. A tradition upheld beautifully 
by a first-timer to the event, Curt Steger (‘92), this past 
year.

“I recognized as an undergrad that the brothers at Iowa 
Delta were remarkable young men. Funny. Smart. Hard 
working,” Eddie says. “So bringing that group together 
– amazingly, most are still funny and smart as old men – 
means a lot to me. When I drive home each year, my face 
feels tired from smiling and laughing. And my soul feels 
renewed. Sounds sappy. But it’s true.”

Invites for the 20th annual Berwyn Masters will come 
out in early 2025. If you’d like one, shoot Eddie a note at 
ebaeb@yahoo.com

PLEASE JOIN THE 1921 CLUB FOR 2025
The Iowa Delta Alumni Association and House Corporation would like to THANK the following Brothers 
for having joined and becoming members of the 2024 1921 Club.  

The 1921 Club has enabled us, during these inflationary times, to stay on top of Fraternity House 
improvements and repairs and pay for them as we go.  Thank You LeRoy Harvey and Tom Logan for 
continuing to coordinate and tackle many of these repairs and improvements.  Increases in utility expenses, 
taxes, and insurance premiums have continued to negatively affect our Budget. The Alumni Association and 
House Corporation’s goal is to continue to provide a high quality, safe HOME-AWAY-FROM-HOME for 
our under-grad Brothers and we truly appreciate your annual support.

You can join the 1921 Club for 2025 by filling out the form below and mailing a check to:

Iowa Delta Alumni Association c/o Greg Brandt   5707 Kingman Ave. Des Moines, Iowa 50311.

2025 1921 CLUB DONATION FOR IOWA DELTA
Name:                                      Graduation Year:           Email: 

Donation Amount

$119.21_____  $100.00_____ $1,921.00_____ $19.21_____ $500.00_____ $250.00 ____   Other_______

Mail to: Iowa Delta Alumni Association   c/o Greg Brandt   5707 Kingman Ave. Des Moines, Iowa 50311

2024 1921 Club Roster continued on next page
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Ahmed Aljuaifari Pharmacy Babylon, Iraq/Minnesota

Abdiel Gallardo Undecided

Aidan Quinlan Multi-Media Journalism Marengo, IA

Aidan Thoma Computer Science Ankeny, IA

AJ Grogg Public Relations and Marketing Wayzata, MN

Andrew Kastner Pre-Pharmacy St.Louis, MO

Ben Weitzner Actuarial Science Sarasota, FL

Ben Williams Psych and Poli Sci Wind Lake, WI

Benny Kleingarn International Business + Management and Organizational 
Leadership 

Minneapolis, MN

Brady Kinman Marketing Grimes, IA

Brian Torres Law, Politics, and Society + Spanish Guadalajara, Mexico

Carter Osgood Marketing Elk River,MN

Chase Janssen Actuarial Science and Finance Cedar Rapids, Iowa

Cody Butenhoff American Politics Romeoville, IL

Cowen Lau Businees Oak Park, IL

Colin Kriz Marketing + Spanish Spring Grove, IL

Cooper Reece Law, Politics, and Society + Political Science Osceola, IA

Corbin Stover Strategic Political Communications Andover, MN

Davis Bye Pharmacy St. Louis Park, MN

Dawson Blazek Business Law Chicago, IL

Derek Jessen Music Education Des Moines, IA

Drake Woodruf Data Analytics Mound, IL

Dylan Fischer Accounting and Finance Albertville, MN

Eli Zagurski Undecided

Eric Rodriguez Business Law 3+3 Program Chicago, IL

Evan Wallraff Music and Business St. Paul, MN

Guy Shipley Undecided

Hayden Thatcher Biology North Platte, NE

Jacob Yanacheak Actuarial Science Adel, Iowa

Jose Lopez History and Political Science Aurora, IL

Junior Lucero Marketing Centennial, CO

Keaton Auwerda Pre-Pharmacy Morris, IL

Kyle Battani Finance Johnston.IA

Lance Ahlgrim Accounting and Finance Rock Island, IL

Landon Stevenson Marketing + Management and Organizational Leadership Albertville, MN

Mason Sommers Computer Science and Artificial Intelligence Madison, WI

Miguel Abellen Economics Bentoville, AR

Michael Shwartsman Undecided Chicago, IL

Matthew Stokovich Accounting Libertyville, IL

Nicholas Aguilar Undecided

Nicklas Martin Business Studies/Undecided (maybe accounting) Runnels, IA

Parker Clement Pre-Pharm Scottsdale, AZ

Parker Cohen Actuarial Science St.Louis, MO

Quinn Ertz Finance and Data Analytics Northfield, MN

Reece Dickerson Musical Theatre and Computer Science Overland Park, KS

Rodrigo Gonzalez Marketing Dallas, TX

Ryan Dinh Computer Science and Business Urbandale, IA

Ryan wells Pre-Pharmacy Plano, IL

Sean Sommerness Accounting and Finance Bloomington, MN

Zack Post Computer Science Eagan, MN

Zakir Naqvi Computer Science and Pre Engineering Eagan, MN

Todd Blodgett  ‘83              Ron Mountsier  ‘79                       Jake Smith  ‘20
Larry Crist  ’54                   Mark Anthony  ‘87          Greg Brandt  ‘84
Evan Hopkey  ‘15      R. Mark Lee  ‘75        Doug Coats
John McDonald  ‘73             Ken Smith ‘72        John McClelland  ‘72
Le Roy Harvey  ‘73        Sam Painovich  ‘88               Doug Lang  ‘69
Buddy Swift  ‘72      Dean Brooks ’71        Robert Luxen  ‘73
Mike Peterson  ’75      Noah Bamonte-Grebis’20       Jon Lueth  ’17 
Jeremy Glenn  ‘94      Mark Roby  ’78         Kent Foster  ‘83
Randy Schmidt  ’72        Pete Petersen  ’72        Allan Sorensen ‘61
Dan Fuller  ’78      Bruce Foster  ’78        Carl Brandt  ‘75
Ken Kauffman  ’60      Ken Vegors  ‘71        Bill Henderson  ‘83
Michael Mason  ‘68                       Tom Logan ’73        Doug Dick  ‘73
Dave Arendt  ‘78                  Jim Niemants  ‘73        David Ray  ‘75
Don Baird  ’68      Jim Noyce  ’78        Bob Sapp  ‘75
Paul Greenwalt  ’89      Doug Malmquist  ’76       Darrell Bauman  ‘70
Travis Sutton  ’85      Mike Higgins  ’78        Duane Magee  ‘92
Craig Warnimont  ’74     Todd Bolen  ’62        Ray Stefani  ‘75
Chip Webster  ’69       Brent Slay  ’70        Craig Remington  ‘72
Paul Mellen  ’76      Brian Grefe  ’03        Jim Elfline  ‘91
Bob Englund  ’73               Stephen Fitzsimonds’86      Robert Hardin  ‘73
Jeff Holz  ’78       Gary Medd  ’68       Gary Macek  ’65 
Dave Miles  ’79      Michael Nixon  ’79             Tom Sharp  ‘73
Glenn Stoll  ‘76       Cal Wise  ’60       Larry Witte  ‘66
Bob Rosulek  ’70      Rob Pomerantz  ’77      Robert Read  ‘76
James Van Slyke  ’61      Doug Strand  ’78       Jon Von Gillern  ‘75
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ΣΑΕ & IADE Alumni 
Reconnect, share memories, and discover new opportunities.

Check out these web-sites
To update your contact information go to:

www.drakesae.com

Follow the Chapter on Facebook
 Sigma Alpha Epsilon – Iowa Delta Chapter

www.sae.net 
National Fraternity Website

www.linkedin.com/groups 
Group Name:  Iowa Delta Alumni – Sigma Alpha Epsilon

www.alumni.drake.edu

Letter from the Eminent Archon
Greetings to Brothers of Iowa Delta,

To my fellow Brothers,

It has been an honor to serve as Eminent Archon this past year, 
and I am proud to share with you the exciting progress and positive 
changes that have taken place at Iowa Delta. From academics 
to recruitment, philanthropy, and our on-campus image, we’ve 
worked hard to build upon the foundation laid by those who came 
before us.

Grades and Academics: One of my key priorities as Eminent Archon 
has been to maintain and enhance the academic momentum we 
built last year. I’m pleased to say that our Scholarship Chairman, 
Mason Sommers, has done an outstanding job. He’s organized 
daily study hours, either in the house or the library, to ensure 
academic focus remains strong. Additionally, Mason assembled 
a committee of our most successful brothers from each major to 
lead tutoring sessions and specialized study hours. These changes 
have us aiming to rise from having the third-highest GPA among 
fraternities to securing the top spot on Greek Street. We’ve also 
shifted our approach with brothers who fall below the GPA 
requirement. Rather than emphasizing punishment, we’ve found 
that motivation and incentives are far more effective in helping 
our brothers succeed. 

Recruitment: Recruitment has historically been a challenge for us, 
particularly as we lost 11 seniors in the spring. But this year, we 
made remarkable strides. With the help of Iowa Delta alumnus 
Noah BG, who graciously returned to assist with recruitment 
training, we set an ambitious goal of bringing in 10 new members. 
I’m proud to report that we surpassed that, welcoming 13 new 
brothers into our chapter, bringing our total to 53 members. While 
we brought in the second-highest number of recruits behind Sig 
Ep, who added 14 members, this marks a significant achievement 
for us. Currently, 15 brothers reside in the chapter house, with the 
remainder living on campus or in nearby neighborhoods.

On-Campus Persona and IFC: Our chapter continues to lead 
within the campus community, maintaining a strong and positive 
reputation. We have held the presidency of the Inter-Fraternity 
Council (IFC) for the past four years, with Rodrigo Gonzalez, 
an SAE senior, serving as the current IFC President. Together, 
we have worked diligently to not only elevate the image of SAE 
at Drake University but also to strengthen our ties with nearby 
chapters like Iowa State University. In line with this, we’ve been 
hosting diversity, equity, and inclusion (DEI) events on campus, 
as well as HIRO (Human Interaction, Respect, and Outreach) 

IADE Alumni Association Directory
Officers

President, Travis Sutton (’85) Travisphoto85@gmail.com
V. President, Tom Logan (’73) tomlogan@mchsi.com
Treasurer, Greg Brandt  (’84) saebrandt9@gmail.com

Secretary Hans Erickson (’08) erickson.hans@gmail.com 

Chapter Advisor
Evan Hopkey (‘15) ehopkey@gmail.com

Board of Directors 
Larry Crist (’54) larry.crist@live.com

Dean Brooks (’71) deanebrooks@gmail.com
Ken Smith (’72) kendallbarnessmith@gmail.com
Mike Peterson (’75) mpeterson0715@gmail.com

Dave Arendt (‘78) davegolfer@hotmail.com
Ron Mounstier (’79) Mtsier1@aol.com  
Jon Lueth (‘17) jonlueth@gmail.com

Doug Coats douglasecoats@gmail.com
LeRoy Harvey (’73)  leroyharvey1950@gmail.com

Jake Smith  ‘20  jacob.smith3893@gmail.com
Pete Petersen (’72)  dlpete2@aol.com

Noah Bamonte-Grebis ('20)  noah.B-G@outlook.com

Newsletter
Sam Painovich (’88) - sam@republicprint.com

Website     
Austin Sosbee (’20)   austinsosbee@icloud.com


